 



From: June Nisbet 
Sent: 09 August 2013 13:33
To: Planning; Caversfield PC
Subject: SOUTH LODGE, CAVERSFIELD PLANNING APPLICATION
I wish to object to the proposal by Cala Homes to build 200 houses on the above site. 

As a member of Caversfield Parish Council I fully endorse all the points raised by the Council, as well as the very detailed comments raised by the residents of adjacent properties directly affected by this application.The impact on traffic flows, water and sewerage in particular have been well documented and I will not repeat them here.

I wish to raise two other points.  Firstly, Oxfordshire County Council, Cherwood District Council and Bicester Town Council are devoting significant resources to the proposed eco town development.  After some delays this is about to get underway.  Allowing an unplanned development on this scale to go forward could seriously undermine the viability of the exemplar project as prospective purchasers may well be tempted by a more lenient attitude to car ownership than that embedded in the eco development proposals.  The adjacent City and Country redevelopment of the former RAF domestic site could also be adversely affected by a competing major development on its doorstep.

Secondly, I understand from the recent Adjournment Debate in the House of Commons that Cherwell District Council and Bicester Town Council have aspirations for Bicester to attain Garden City status. Such status would necessitate allowing significant green space around the town and between the town and adjacent villages.  

Considerable resources have been involved in drawing up a strategic plan for the development of Bicester, the fruits of which are beginning to have a very positive impact on the town.  The airfield and adjacent areas, including Brashfield House where I live, have been designated as a heritage area and Caversfield residents would wish to play a full part in promoting that aspiration. It would indeed be tragic if these good intentions for the future of Bicester residents were to be jeopardised by an opportunistic property developer seeking to exploit a loophole in current planning arrangements, particularly as there is no shortage of approved housing sites on appropriately designated land in the Bicester area.

I trust that Councillors will reject this proposal from Cala Homes which is not in the interests of residents of Caversfield or Bicester.

Yours sincerely

June Nisbet, The Coach House, Brashfield House, Caversfield, Bicester, Oxon 0X27 8RE.

